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Parish Council News

At the Parish Council meeting held on Friday 11th September 2009, the following Councillors were 
present:  D Wooles (Chairman); Mrs J Calvert (Vice Chairman); D Weston; Mrs P Bean; I Read; N 
Anfield.  Apologies:  Councillor B Parkinson and B Taylor (Clerk).

Youth Group:  On behalf of all Councillors, the Chairman expressed grave disappointment that the 
Cricket Club had taken the decision to stop the Youth Group using their facilities, as the Youth Club 
provides a very valuable facility for the young people of the area.  It is of great importance that the 
Youth Club should not fold.  The Chairman offered the full support of the Parish Council to the Youth 
Club organisers.

Verges:  Following a further meeting with  interested parties to discuss the proposed area to be 
dedicated to promoting the growth of wild flowers, agreement had been reached to start the project in 
the Spring.  Further enquiries are to be made to find someone with the appropriate equipment to be 
involved in cutting the area when necessary.

Planting of Daffodil bulbs:  Councillors Calvert and Anfield are to organise a planting session on 
25th October starting at 10.00 am.  Families are to be encouraged to join in

Planning Applications:

• APP/Y2736/H/09/2110672:  Notice of  Appeal  to application 09/00337/ADV - Sheriff  Hutton 
Cricket Club.  Display of 1 no. Non-illuminated post mounted ‘V’ name/Sponsors sign - Noted

• 09/00861/HOUSE:  Mr James Shaw:  Erection of building for use as domestic workshop and 
haystore to replace existing domestic outbuilding at Dorlin House, Cornborough Road, Sheriff 
Hutton, YO60 6QJ.  The Council  supported this application subject to a condition that this 
could not be converted to future residential use.

• Approval by Ryedale DC with conditions of app 09/00472/HOUSE – Mr and Mrs R Watson
• Approval by Ryedale DC with conditions of app 09/00643/HOUSE – Mr and Mrs D McMillan

Bench Style Seats:  Quotation to be obtained for replacing the existing seats on North Back Lane 
and York Road, and the seat which was destroyed, opposite the Highwayman.

Footpath from Finkle Street to the Castle:  Handyman to be requested to cut back the overgrowth.

Next meeting will take place at 7:30pm on Friday, 9th October in the Village Hall.
*****

Sheriff Hutton Daffodils
A Planting Party has been planned to take place on Sunday 25th October, starting at 10am, meeting 
at the Seat at the top of Coble Lane.  If you and your family would like to help, please contact Nigel 
Anfield.

*****
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www.sheriffhutton.co.uk
A directory of local services has been developed and posted on the website.  This is to replace the 
business advertisements.  It  is hoped that this will  provide a useful  information site for all  in the 
Village.

If we have not included details of your business or our information is incorrect, could you let us know 
by e-mailing:  webmaster@sheriffhutton.co.uk .

The team organising the website will be pleased to hear from anyone who would like to be involved 
with the running of our Village web site.  You can contact us by e-mail the webmaster or contacting 
Judith Calvert.

*****

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal – October 2009
Poppy Sellers will be starting their House to House Collections on Saturday 24th October.  Poppies 
will also be on sale at The Post Office, The Highwayman and The Castle Inn.

Everyday we hear of more and more casualties particularly in Afghanistan.  Please give generously 
to help the Poppy Appeal provide support to all injured and needy Service and Ex-Service people and 
their dependents.

Thank you
Penny Bean
Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser
01347 878392 

*****

Strictly Pilates
 Modern Pilates classes are now available at Sutton on the Forest Primary School, Wednesdays and 
Thursday evenings.  Class sizes restricted to 12 places only.
Now taking bookings for the winter term, starting 28th/29th October to 16th/17th December.  (Autumn 
term now fully booked.)
To enrol or for more information, contact Victoria Bailey - 01347 810392

*****

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall –200 Club
218 members took part in the September draw, £25 prize-winning numbers were 42, 47, 51 and 121.

*****

NICOLA’S CUISINE
Outside Catering

Luxury
Ready Prepared Meals

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire
Tel : 01347 878 938

Mobile : 07860 612 622

STORES and POST OFFICE
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am)

Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am)
Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 

sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 
stationery, National & Local Newspapers

Free local delivery service available
Tel : 01347 878 331

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

‘Quality Meats
at Competitive Prices’

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222
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St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All 

Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN OCTOBER

Sheriff 
Hutton

4th 9.30am Holy Communion

9th 7.30pm Harvest Festival & Supper
11th 11.00am Harvest Praise 
18th 9.30am Holy Communion CW-O1 
25th 9.30am Morning Worship

Farlington 11th 11.15am HC by extension
25th 11.15am Holy Communion  CW-O2

Marton 4th 6pm Celtic Evening Worship - Harvest
18th 6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist

Stillington 4th 10.00am Village Praise – Methodist 
Church     

11th 9.30am Holy Communion
18th 10.30am MP-John Jones retiring 

service
25th 9.30am Holy Communion

Sutton-on-
the-Forest 

4th  8.00am
10.45am

Holy Communion
Harvest Festival

11th 10.45am Holy Communion 
18th  8.00am

10.45am
Holy Communion
Benefice Pet Service

25th 10.45am Holy Communion

EVENTS
9th October 7:30pm Harvest Festival and Supper - all welcome
24th October 7:00pm Safari Supper - tickets £10 from John Oakley (878754)
25th October Clocks go back
31st October Refreshing Worship at Wyedale - see notices for details

NOTICES
Decoration for Harvest will be during the week commencing 5th October
The next meeting of the Village Charity is on 9th November.  Requests for assistance should be with 
the secretary, John Oakley (Old School House) by 4th November

*****

Sheriff Hutton Village Charity
The Charity exists to provide financial assistance to organisations and individuals within the parishes 
of Sheriff  Hutton and Lilling for educational and social purposes.  The Trustees, 2 each from the 
Parish Church and the Parish Council, meet 3 times a year in March, July and November.
In recent years, they have given grants to help with the purchase of books, musical instruments and 
organised educational trips.  Although the funds available each year are limited, the Trustees would 
welcome applications from the wider village.
Applications should be made to the Secretary, John Oakley, Old School House .  If in doubt contact 
me to discuss your application.
John Oakley

*****
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The Methodist Church

Minister Rev Graham Peaden - Tel:  01904 491950
Starting in October, the activities begin for another autumn/winter period and so we welcome back 
Chatterbox for the pre-school children to our premises on Tuesdays.  Then on Fridays, Music Club 
meets and as mentioned last month, the Singing Group is on Wednesdays.  Monday nights is Guild 
Night and there is a separate note about what’s on in October.  So, in addition to the Drop in for 
Coffee each Wednesday morning and of course our Sunday services, there are lots of opportunities 
to get to know you. We would like to see you so if there is anything we advertise you might be 
interested in, don’t hesitate – come along.  If stepping across the door on your own is the problem, 
then ring any of these numbers and we will arrange for someone to meet you and help you.  Contact 
Eric Hayhurst, Jean Shuttleworth, Joy Farnaby or Joyce Killoran.

Services in October:
Sun 4th 10:30am Mrs Sylvia Bunting No evening service
Sun 11th 11:00am Family Praise at Parish Church 6:30pm Rev Graham Peaden (HC)
Sun 18th 10:30am Rev Graham Peaden (HC) No evening service
Sun 25th 10:30am Mrs Kay Huxham No evening service
(HC) = Holy Communion

Mid-week activities:
Monday 7:30pm Guild – (begins 12th) see later for details
Tuesday 10:00am Chatterbox for pre-school children and carers
Wednesday 8:00am Morning prayers for 20 minutes

10:00am Drop in for coffee
6:15pm Singing Group (7th and 21st)

*****

Dear Friends
When you meet someone new there are usually two questions that you ask.  The first is, “What is 
your name?”, and the second is “Where are you from?”  Both of these tell us a great deal about the 
new person.  The answer to the first question is straight forward; it enables us to address the person 
in a more personal way.  But the answer to the second question is also very important.  It tells us a 
great deal about the person and gives us some insight into them when we know where someone is 
from.

The Israelites were always referring back to their past, and saying that they were the people who 
were once slaves in Egypt.  It was a defining point in the life of the people there.  It was something 
that was tremendously important and gave them something of their identity.  The same could be said 
of people born in Yorkshire.  People are very proud of being born in Yorkshire.  It gives people an 
identity but also says that we are people who have a similar background to others born in the county. 
The people have a shared history.

But the same could also be said of us as Christians.  We are people who have met with God in the 
person of Jesus Christ, and so we are different.  Our lives have been irrevocably changed by that 
meeting.  We are people who are so changed by meeting God in Jesus that it permeates our identity 
and the way that we live our lives.  But we are also people who share a heritage with millions of 
others around the world, and through the centuries.  This changes the way that we live our lives on a 
daily basis, because we have met with God.  How could it be other?

With every blessing from
Graham

*****
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Message from The Jumblies
Our Jumble Sale on 5th September was well supported and the sum raised for Racing Welfare was 
£1475.  A fantastic total, in memory of John (Percy) Marshall.  When we later heard the news of the 
tragic deaths of the two promising young jockeys in Norton, the night before, it made all the hard work 
so worthwhile, to be able to help Racing Welfare to support those in need.  Thank you to everyone 
who contributed in whatever way.  This brings our running total for the year to £11,689.

Our next Jumble Sale is on Saturday 10th October in aid of Riding for the Disabled at Welburn.  As 
usual your donations of good condition, clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books etc will be most welcome. 
We will be at the Village Hall from 9:00am to receive your donations, until 12 noon.  The sale starts at 
2:00pm and we look forward to seeing everyone then.

Penny Bean - 878392
*****

Gardening Club
The October meeting is on Wednesday, 21st at 7:30pm at the Village Hall when the speaker will be 
Sarah Hopps on 'A Sensory Garden'.  Visitors welcome at £2/head, includes tea and biscuits.

We started the autumn season with Dr. David Willis who entertained and informed members, guests 
and the visiting Welburn Horticultural Society, on the breeding of daffodils from early times and his 
involvement.  As a club member, we would all like to thank him as we appreciate his passion for the 
daffodil.

*****

Malton Rural West Community & Policing Consultation Group, [CAP Group]
A Meeting will take place in the Village Hall on Thursday, 19th November at 7:00pm at which there will 
also be a question and answer session.  All are welcome, so do please come along.

Contacts for this meeting, via Neighbourhood Watch.

Chair: Bevil Freeman-Grenville
Tel: 01347 878346
Mobile: 07740 231 535
email: bevilkinloss@aol.com

Please note details of the new secretary for Neighbourhood Watch are
Chris[tine] Hudson  
Tel: 01347 878389
email: chrissie_hudson@live.co.uk
and not as shown in last month’s What Goes On In Sheriff Hutton page.

*****

Chrisalis Services
Let us take your problems away …
Business Support : Executive PA

Event Management : Design 
Services

Tel : 0844 583 8152
e : lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk 
www.chrisalisservices.co.uk  

Neil Eshelby
Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive,
Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel : 01904 654 523
Mobile : 07704 403 358

ALISON MASSINGHAM
flowers 

Now Open at Cavanagh House
The Square, Sheriff Hutton

 Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions
~ Nationwide Delivery ~

Tel : 01347 878144
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk 
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Village Hall Address
We have recently been informed that the correct postcode for the Village Hall is YO60 6RA and not 
the one we have been using.  Thanks to all the posties for sending our mail to the right place rather 
than to the postcode shown.

*****

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club
The season has ended and the green is closed for autumn and winter bowls.  Some bowlers will go 
to the indoor bowls rinks to keep their hand in.  Meanwhile the green will have its rest and a general 
makeover.  However the club has its quota of close-season activities:

• The Veterans lunch is on 29th October.  Those wishing to attend will already have signed and 
paid for this.

• The Club AGM is on Friday 6th November at 7:00pm in the clubhouse.
• The Club annual lunch is on Sunday 8th November and there is a list in the clubhouse giving 

details of cost, time, venue etc.  Please sign up as soon as possible.
• Lastly, the first bingo of the autumn will be in the Village Hall on Friday, 23rd October 7:30p.m. 

As always everybody is welcome.
*****

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club
The Ladies Doubles Competition will be held on Saturday 3rd October at 1:30pm.  Partners will be 
drawn for on the day, so please come along on time.
Ladies Sessions:  These will  continue on Monday afternoons and Wednesday mornings through 
October.
Mixed Doubles Competition:  This was held in September and a good entry provided an enjoyable 
morning’s tennis.  Congratulations to the winners who were Pauline Hull and Billie Marrow.
The other competitions will be held at the end of September and the results will be in the November 
News.

J M Johnson Secretary
*****

Sheriff Hutton Youth Club Teddy Bears Picnic
Although we didn’t get the numbers we hoped for, everyone that joined us for the Teddy’s Bear Picnic 
joint fundraiser had a great time and was incredibly generous.  The afternoon stayed dry, so we were 
able to picnic outside and hold races that included the teddy and spoon race, which proved to be very 
popular.  The teddy bear competitions had a good number of entries with some very well dressed and 
loved teddies.  The most senior one there was 73 years old!
A very big thank you goes to the youth club members, parents and volunteers who helped and to all 
who supported us on the day.
We raised  £230 before  deductions  for  the  Village  Hall,  half  of  which  will  go  to  the  Community 
Foundation who have financially helped out the Youth Club on 2 occasions over the last 6 years that 
we have been running.

*****

THE CASTLE INN
Extends a Warm Welcome
to Customers Old and New

Good Quality Food Served Daily
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings

(except Wednesday)
Children Welcome
Tel : 01347 878 335

York Wines
Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878716

Open daily except Sunday

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN
Homemade Food Using Local Produce

Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday
Functions Welcome
Large Beer Garden
Tel : 01347 878 328

www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk 
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Sheriff Hutton Youth Club Update (NOW SUNDAYS 5.30-7.00pm)
Our  open meeting  on  13th September  was  very  well  attended.   It  was  immensely  warming  and 
encouraging to see the level of support there is the village for the Youth Club to continue, particularly 
from those who are not directly connected to the club.
The outcome discussed was to trial the club until Christmas and then review.
We ask for members to be patient over this time as we evolve with changing equipment and settle 
into our new venue.  We cannot at this time do anything about the night available but ideas and 
thoughts about activities, feedback on the time of the sessions etc will be taken on board.

New members are welcome, the club is open to 11 – 17yr olds but we ask that the 11yr olds 
must be attending secondary school.  The cost of the sessions will remain at £1.50 and there 
will be tuck available. 
Note to parents:  can I please stress that this is a voluntary club and unless we are given instructions 
from parents, members are free to sign themselves into and out of the club anytime throughout the 
session.   For  further  information,  please contact:  Melanie  and Tim 878711,  Jean 878629,  Mark 
878235, Linda 878631

*****

Fieldnats - now in the Village Hall Wednesday, 7th October from 7pm
Although not promising all day, the weather held for our BBQ on 5th September.  12 current members 
were introduced to our newest one, Emma Rose Chapman, daughter to Gillian and Andy Chapman, 
and only a week old.  Our congratulations go to them both.
Even with these exciting events,  Andy had time to trap 5 types of moths including a Straw Dot, 
Frosted Orange & Large Yellow Underwing.

Next meeting - An Invitation to All:

Village Hall Wednesday 7th October, 7pm start
Red Kites in East Yorkshire

Speaker:  Nigel Puckrin, East Yorkshire Red Kite Co-ordinator
The illustrated talk will look at  the history, reintroduction and current situation regarding Red Kites. 
This is a ticket ONLY event but open to members and non members alike - so book early as spaces 
are limited.  Cost to non members is £3, which includes a cup of tea/coffee and biscuit plus a small 
quiz after the talk.  For tickets:  contact Melanie and Tim on 878711, Manchester House and if we are 
not at home when you call, leave a message/note and we will get them to you.

*****

Mobile Library
The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on 20th October.  The van stops are 10:05 – 
10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at 
Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 
12:05pm at  Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at  Dudley Hill Farm.

*****

D & K Unsworth & Sons
Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360

Telescopic Forklift
Road making & repairing, ditching and draining

Landscaping and site clearance
Pond Excavation

Contact Guy Unsworth
Tel : 01347 878 558

GREEN ACRES
TOM UNSWORTH

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance 
Hedge Cutting, Fencing

Wood Chipping
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting

Tel : 01347 878 558

PETER BELLWOOD
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590
Mobile : 07947 045 222
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Guide Dogs for the Blind Association

An evening with the VILLAGE CHOIR
at Greystones,The Green 
on 16 October at 7.30pm

Pre-booked tickets only
 £7.00 to include cooked supper and our renowned sweets!

(A vegetarian alternative will be available if you let us know when booking your tickets.)
Tickets (limited number) available from John Oakley 

We will  be having the annual  Christmas Fair  at  the Village Hall  from 2:00pm to 4:00pm on 14th 

November, when we shall have Guide Dog gifts, Christmas cards, produce and games, tombola and 
raffle

*****
Cricket Club
The  cricket  season  came  to  a  conclusion  during  September  with  both  of  our  teams  giving  an 
excellent account of themselves in the York & District Senior Cricket League.  The first team have 
been promoted to Division 3 and became champions of Division 4B whilst beating (for the second 
time this season) our local rivals down the road at Sheriff Hutton Bridge CC.   The second team put in 
some  excellent  performances  in  Division  5B  and  look  to  emulate  the  first  team  by  aiming  for 
promotion next season.
We are pleased to announce that the winners of the Castlemen 200 Club September draw are as 
follows:

1st Prize to Mrs Phylis Hull
2nd Prize to Mr Brian Chester
3rd prize to Mr Peter Bellwood

If you would like to join the Castlemen 200 Club or become involved in sponsorship at Sheriff Hutton 
Cricket Club, you may do so by contacting Ernest Taylor on 01904 656800.

Finally, the cricket club is hoping to install an extensive (and expensive) system of land drains at the 
ground during October and to then completely re-seed the whole of the cricket ground.  To enable the 
ground  to  recover  from  this  major  work,  the  cricket  club  would  be  very  grateful  if  everyone 
(particularly dog walkers) would then refrain from walking over the cricket ground and for everyone to 
keep to the “right-of-way” at the perimeter of the ground.

*****

Sheriff Hutton Drama Youthworks
There will  be a fundraising Open House on Tuesday,  1st December – a welcome to the start  of 
Christmas Fun!
Come and join us – meet friends, enjoy a chat, refreshments, raffle and bring and buy, PLUS help us 
raise money to continue to provide drama workshops for our young people
Looking forward to seeing you on at 14 Castle View (behind the school) from 10:00am to 12 noon. 
Donations of cakes, raffle prizes, etc are very, very welcome.
Please contact:  Meg  or Pat 

*****

Mid Week Ramble
Just the job for a nice October morning – a walk of 4-5 miles in a lovely area, then chance of lunch 
and a drink at the end of it.  Interested?  Well that’s what the Ramblers will be doing on Thursday, 
29th October. We can’t be sure about the weather but we will meet at 9:30am at the Village Hall car 
park.  If you fancy it, come and join us.

*****
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Dates to Note
November 4th 7.30pm Flower Arranging for Christmas in Village Hall

6th 7:00pm Bowls Club AGM, the Bowling Club Pavilion
8th Bowls Club Annual Lunch
9th 7:30pm Village Charities meeting in Village Hall

14th 2:00-4:00pm Christmas Fair in aid of Guide Dogs in Village Hall
19th 7:00pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting with Police in Village Hall

December 1st 10:00-12noon Drama Youthworks Open House at 14 Castle View
5th The Foresters in Village Hall

12th Christmas Coffee Morning in Village Hall

Over 60’s Luncheon Club
There are a few places available for the Over 60’s Luncheon Club.  So if you enjoy a good meal and 
jolly company, come along on a Tuesday lunchtime (12:15pm for 12:30pm) at the Village Hall.
Please contact  Brian Parkinson or  Wendy Haste in  advance so we  know numbers  for  catering. 
Transport can be arranged if needed.

*****

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – Flower Arranging for Christmas
Demonstration by Lucia King – Wednesday, 4th November at 7:30pm.  Tickets £5 to include a glass 
of wine and mince pie.  Arrangements will be raffled at the end of the evening.  There will be tables 
selling flower arranging related items.  Tickets are available from Jill Johnson, Judith Calvert –  and 
Margaret Fisher .

*****

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association
At our September meeting, Mrs Chris Dowell gave us a fascinating talk, accompanied by slides, on 
the history and development of the York County Hospital, from its origin in Georgian times, through 
the Victorian era, to its closure in 1976, describing conditions in the hospital, early surgery through 
Barber/Surgeons to modern technological expertise.  She brought back many varied memories to 
members who had used the hospital.  Our October meeting is on Wednesday 14 th October, when Mr 
David Rymer will be our speaker, and his subject 'A Reluctant Funeral Director'.

New members and friends are always welcome.
*****

Shoebox Appeal
The  big  day is  Wednesday,  21st October  when  we  will  be  filling  shoeboxes  from 10:00am until 
11:30am.   Everyone  is  welcome to  come along and help  fill  a  box.   Empty  boxes  and gifts  or 
donations of money towards the postage may be left at the Methodist Church any Wednesday or 
Sunday morning.  Leaflets explaining about the cause can be obtained from Eileen Hayhurst, Joan 
Maw or the Methodist Church.  We do hope you will support this worthy cause.

*****

J H WRIGHT & SONS
COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley
York  YO41 1JU

Tel : 01759 371 319

MALCOLM COLLINS
30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured
Tel : 01347 878 275

THE TREE FELLA
Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance
01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk 
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Wesley Guild
Every Monday, in the Miss Ward Room of the Methodist Church, the Guild meets at 7:30pm.  Each 
evening begins with a short devotional time and the event programmed takes place.  We end with a 
cup of  tea,  biscuit  and a chat.   It  is  very informal,  very friendly  and about  25-40 people attend 
depending on the circumstances.  Open to anyone, there isn’t any qualification required, physical or 
mental.  Come along at any time, you will be most welcome.

October programme:

12th ‘Who am I?’ – William Swires.  William is a lay worker in the Methodist Church and works with 
the Huntington and Thornton le Clay churches.  We’ve never met him, so who is he?

19th ‘In the steps of Moses’ – Rev Graham Haslam.  Graham has run holiday visits to many places 
and recently visited the area where Moses walked.  An illustrated slide talk

26th ‘It started with radio’ – Derek Arrowsmith.  Derek has lived in Sheriff Hutton, still supports the 
Art Group and is well know to many local people.  He has a keen interest in music and no 
doubt we shall have many nostalgic moments on this evening

Come and join at 7:30pm in the Miss Ward Room.
*****

Art Group
Our AGM went off well and the events planned for the year are inviting.  Two of our officers retired 
after serving with cheerful and loyal commitment – Arthur Donnelly, our Treasurer for a stint of 8 
years and our Chairman, Anne Russell after 3 years.  We sincerely thank them for all their work.  Our 
new Chairman is Don Pomfret and our new Treasurer is Estelle Grout.  We wish them well in their 
new roles.
We have three open painting sessions this month in the Village Hall.   They are on Saturday, 3rd 

October and Saturday, 31st October from 10:00am to 1:00pm.  Also on Wednesday, 14th October 
from 1:30pm to 4:30pm.  These are for any member to just come along and join in at £1 per session.

Our old friend, David Newbold, is coming with his expertise and anecdotes, to tutor our Painting Day 
on Saturday, 17th October from 9:30am to 3:30pm.  His subject will be ‘Acrylics’.

*****

Responsible for someone else’s child?  Private fostering – tell us about it!
North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Board is urging people to help them ensure the safety and 
well-being of children who are being cared for by someone who is not a close relative.
Private fostering describes an arrangement where someone who is not a close relative (step-parent 
by marriage, grandparent, brother, sister, uncle or aunt) cares for another person’s child for more 
than 28 days.  Although this is done by private arrangement, legally the parent and the carer must 
notify the local authority where the child is going to live so that Social Care can make sure that the 
child is being properly looked after.
We want to increase awareness and are asking the general public, as well as professionals who work 
with children, to inform us immediately.
Paul Nixon, Assistant Director of Children’s Social Care in North Yorkshire says:  ‘Everyone has a 
role in keeping our children safe – whether you are a teacher, youth worker, neighbour or just chat to 
the other parents at the school gate.  If you hear about a child who is being privately fostered, please 
let us know immediately so we can ensure the child is being kept safe.’
For  more  information  on  Private  Fostering,  visit  North  Yorkshire  County  Council’s  website  on 
www.northyorks.gov.uk/privatefostering or  contact  David  Molesworth  on  01609  534117  or 
david.molesworth@northyorks.gov.uk .

*****
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JANE HOLLOWOOD
MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST /
PODIATRIST

Home Visits
Tel : 01904 491688

Richard Fisher & Associates
DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall
York YO32  5AA

Tel : 01904 490060

DENTAL SURGEONS
New Patients Welcome
Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne
Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York
Tel : 01904 623 436

PAUL NELSON
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING

Tel : 01347 878 185

Painter & Decorator
GRAHAM HILL
“25 Years Experience”

The Byre, Field House Farm
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel : 01904 468 773

CATHY CUNNINGHAM
Painting & Decorating

also
Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced
Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

PETER TROTTER
Painter & Decorator

Joiner
97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel : 01347 811 272

PETER BEAN BUILDING
Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs

Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

RICHARD TURNER
Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 

Conservatories too!
also

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY
T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors
Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton

Tel : 01347 878 481

Dawsonbuild
Extensions : Conversions
Renovation : New Build

Repairs
Over 20 years Experience

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER
&

CONTRACTOR
Tel : 01347 878 354

Anna Martinez-Atkinson
Spanish  Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 

Tel: 07800  634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer
Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel : 01347 878 512

H2O
Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd
Tel : 01347 878 684

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE
MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel : 01347 878 326

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD
MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics

Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs
Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate

www.j-skelton.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878 790

Simon Wood
t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation

Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm
Tel : 01347 878 332

Quintessential Web Design
Professional Affordable Websites 
Website development and hosting

A local solution for the world wide web
Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or

07814 515 211
www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk 

shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk 

SHE-DRIVE
School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE
Sheriff Hutton

Tel : 07967 920 376

NEIL HUTCHINSON
Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441
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VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church

9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields
10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church

5.30 – 7.00pm Youth Club Village Hall
Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club

7.30pm Badminton Village Hall
Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall

12.30pm Luncheon Club Village Hall
Wed 8.00am Morning Prayers Methodist Church 6:30pm Club Night Tennis Club

9.30am Playgroup Village Hall
10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church
11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club

Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall
Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall

Additional Activities in October
3rd Sat 10:00am Open Painting Session in Village Hall

1:30pm Tennis Ladies Doubles Tournament at Tennis Club
7th Wed 7:30pm ‘Red Kites in East Yorkshire’, illustrated talk in Village Hall
9th Fri 7.30pm Parish Church Harvest Festival and Supper

7:30pm Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall
10th Sat 2:00pm Jumblies Sale for Riding for the Disabled in Village Hall
12th Mon 7:30pm Guild ‘Who am I’, William Swires in Miss Ward Room
14th Wed 1:30pm Open Painting Session in Village Hall
16th Fri 7:30pm Evening with the Village Choir (cooked supper) at Greystones, The Green
17th Sat 9:30am-3:30pm Painting Day with David Newbold in Village Hall
19th Mon 7:30pm Guild ‘In the steps of Moses’ slides in Miss Ward Room
20th Tues Library Van at Farlington and Sheriff Hutton
21st Wed 10:00-11:30am Shoebox Appeal (filling boxes) at Methodist Church

7:30pm Gardening Club ‘A Sensory Garden’, Sarah Hopps in Village Hall
22nd Thu 10-11:30am Health Visitor drop in at Sheriff Hutton Toddler Group in Village Hall
23rd Fri 7:30pm Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall
24th Sat 7:00pm Parish Church Safari Supper
25th Sun 10:00am Planting daffodil bulbs, meet at the top of Coble Lane
26th Mon 7:30pm Guild ‘It started with Radio’ in the Miss Ward Room
29th Thu 9:30am Village Ramblers meet at Village Hall car park
31st Sat 10:00am Open Painting Session in Village Hall

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy 
Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the 18th of the month for inclusion in the 
following month.
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